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FOR SOUTH CAROLINA 

Acting Secretary David Bernhardt 
U.S. Department of the Intelior 
1849 C Street, NW 
Washington, D.C. 20240 

Dear Acting Secretary Bernhardt: 

February 19, 2019 

I write you today on behalf of the Explore Offshore coalition to express our suppm1 for offshore 
natural gas and oil development in the Atlantic Outer Continental Shelf (OCS). Opening offshore 
federal waters to energy development presents a unique opportunity for South Carolina to boost 
the state economy, create new well-paying jobs, and create new revenue sources for important 
issues such as state infrastructure and public schools. Explore Offshore represents nearly 40 
South Carolina-based businesses and community leaders, and we urge you to support the 
inclusion of the Atlantic OCS into the Depai1ment of Interior's 5-year offshore program for 
2019-2024. Doing so would benefit South Carolina and could help create thousands of jobs 
across the nation, help the nation to become more energy secure and diversify coastal economies. 

The Explore Offshore coalition is made up of more than 200 diverse groups and individuals from 
South Carolina, North Carolina, Georgia, Florida, Virginia and several national groups. Explore 
Offshore's membership includes chambers of commerce, trade associations, military contractors, 
women and minority owned businesses, faith organizations, and more from all across our state 
and the country. Our coalition is dedicated to responsibly securing America's energy future, and 
that begins with expanding domestic natural gas and oil development, specifically in the 
Atlantic, which could spm $2.2 billion in annual spending, add more than $1.5 billion to our 
state and local tax revenues over the next two decades, and support nearly 34,000 jobs in South 
Carolina. 

Careers in the natural gas and oil industry have an average salary of $113,000 per year and often 
do not require a four-year degree. For the many South Carolinians who are looking for a high­
payingjob to support their families, this opportunity is one we hope you'll recognize as unique. 
Additionally, industry investments and new state tax revenues from natural gas and oil 
development are often used to fund critical state programs like infrastrncture improvements and 
education and public safety programs. As the state seeks to boost its economy, we urge you to 
consider the benefits that offshore natural gas and oil industry could bring to South Carolina. 

The year-round well-paying jobs that the industry could bring into our state would supplement 
the seasonal nahire of jobs in the hospitality sector and diversify the state economy that heavily 
relies on tourism. New revenue streams from offshore exploration and development could be 
used to improve our roads and bridges, making it easier and event more attractive for tourists to 
travel to ow- beaches. 






